
Kasehlelie and greetings from Pohnpei. Firstly, I want to thank God for everything He has done for this 

church family. Our original plan was to complete phase one of the church building within three months, 

but it took us more than two years to do so. Phase one of the church building has finally been completed, 

and we praise God for it. My sincere thanks go out to you all for your financial, prayer, and physical 

contributions towards the building of our church. We held our first service in the new building last 

Sunday, September 10th.  I have included some photos of the building’s progress, of our first service, 

and of some of our ministries. Please pray for these requests: 

Please pray for our children. Pray for those who claim to be saved that they will fear God, and that God 

would remove from their lives any relationship that is not according to His will. Pray for the two young 

ones to come to know Christ as their personal Lord and Savior. Pray for Linda and me that we will set 

the right example for our children. Please pray that we trust God in everything. 

Please pray that we (church family) will always be faithful to share the gospel of Christ and to disciple 

those who put their put their faith in Christ and repent of their sins.  One of my prayers is that God 

would add another family to the church. Act 2:47 Praising God, and having favour with all the people. 

And the Lord added to the church daily such as should be saved.  

Pray that God continues to provide our needs for the building. We need to add a restroom as soon as 

possible. 

Praise the Lord, He has provided us a flatbed truck and a cement mixer. God, thank you for these 

contributions toward the church building. 

 

 

  

Held a short service with a 94-year-

old elderly woman. 



  

Privileged to speak at the summer 

youth camp held at a local resort. 

A visit to one of the church member’s 

mothers, who is 94 years old. She still can 

listen and still understand when you are 

talking to her. 

 



 

  

Above: Pouring concrete on the last 

section before we can begin having 

services in the building. 

Below: More pictures of the church. 



 

  



 

  

Above left: Our deacon leading the 

songs during our first service in the 

new building. 

Right: Linda taking a shot outside the 

church building. 

Below: First picture of our first 

service. 

Below: Using the new flatbed to haul 

the pews to the new building. 

 

At Ambassador Baptist Church, our 

youth are singing a special song. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above: First service in the new 

building. 

Below: Katerson and Mary-Jane’s 

wedding 



 

Above: Our deacon leading the 

songs during our first service in the 

new building. 

Below: Our daughter, Cadence her 

first day in school. 


